
North Marshall Water District 

PSC Case No. 2021-00333 

 

This filing addresses Item No.  7 of the September 17, 2021 Commission Order for Case No. 2021-00333.  

The item being filed is the Engineer’s Certificate of Construction Completion.  The District filed notice of 

the completion of construction on February 10, 2023 with a request of additional time for the Engineer 

to prepare the final As-Build Drawings for the project. 

The original scope of the project was described in the background discussion in the Commission’s 

September 17, 2021 order.  Bids received for the project exceeded the Engineer’s estimate and project 

budget due primarily to material and installation cost increases concurrent with the COVID – 19 breakout 

and the resulting supply chain disruption.   

The scope of the project had to be subsequently adjusted and a well proposed for installation at the 

Tatumsville Water Plant was removed from the project.  Alternatively, an existing well located on-site 

was rehabbed and placed back into service to provide for system redundancy and maintain sufficient 

capacity to meet district demands.  

This filing also includes a set of the Engineer’s As-Built Drawings for the project. 


